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Next Meeting:

July 31, 2012
Kings Restaurant – Harmarville
5 Alpha Drive E • Pittsburgh, PA 15238

Dinner at 6:30 • Meeting at 7:30
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Summer…the perfect time for  
Corvairing  

 Never Forget 09-11-01

1960 Corvair 700   
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The Picnic at Gundlachs                                     

B

Nineteen folks made the trip to Butler 
County for the June 9th early summer 

picnic at John & Gayle Gundlach’s home on 
McKay Road in Saxonburg. The day was rather 
warm but there was plenty of shade to help 
cool the body down.

At a little past 3:00, all but three or four 
of us carpooled over to the Duncan Elk 
farm where we were treated to Bill Duncan’s 
interesting and certainly educational discourse 
on his experiences raising elk. 

The picnickers at Gundlachs: Row 1: Jim Heatherington, Joan & Bill Artzberger, Jim Steigerwaldt, Charles Lucas.  
Row 2: Emma Hricsina, (granddaughter to Joan Artzberger), Les Walter, Dolly Izzo, Mary Ellen & Don Cekus, Louise 
Duva, John Gundlach. Row 3: Gayle Gundlach, Stephen Puskas, Laura Gundlach, Pat Greenwald, Jim Madden, 
Suzanne Heatherington, Don Baker .

Gundlach Picnic continues on page 3Dolly Izzo and Mary Ellen Cekus listen to Bill Duncan 
as he answers a question about his elk.
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March 27th, 2012 Meeting Minutes
Officers Present:
John Gundlach, President
Jim Heatherington, Treasurer
Pat Greenwald, Secretary

Board Members Present:
Don Cekus
Bob Hieber
Stephen Puskas
Jim Madden
Charles Lucas, Journal Editor

The meeting was called to order by President  
John Gundlach.

The minutes of the March meeting were 
approved as printed in the newsletter.

Jim Heatherington’s treasurer’s report showed 
a balance of $2909.93.

Jim Heatherington reported on the Chevy 
Happy Days Tour. The well organized tour had 23 
cars but only one Corvair. The group traveled from 
Ohio into Michigan and toured a steering wheel 
factory. On the trip home the trunk lid of Jim’s 
car flew up and hit the windshield while traveling 
at 50 mph. Luckily Jim was able to guide the car 
safely to the side of the road.

Gayle Gundlach discussed details for the June 
9th picnic. It will start at 2:00 with a trip to the 
nearby elk farm at 3:00 for those interested. Bring 
whatever you like to add to the food table and 
plan to eat at 5:00

A show of hands showed that the only people 
planning to attend the CORSA Convention are 
Don and Mary Ellen Cekus, Pat Greenwald, Dolly 
Izzo, and maybe Steve Puskas.

Don Cekus announced that the date for the 
Victory Hill Car Show is Saturday, August 4th. 
Times are from 10:00 until 3:00.

Steve Puskas went to the May National Pike 
Steam Show. He said it’s a good place to buy tools.

Jim Madden reported that he does not yet 
have the itinerary for the August 18th wine trip.

Bob Hieber is still working out the details for 
the trip to the Apple Festival in Lisbon, OH for 
September 15th.

John Gundlach is planning a scenic tour of the 
Franklin and Foxburg area for October 13th. He 
expects that we will be eating in Foxburg after 
visiting Franklin.

Jim Madden will set up the January 13, 2013 
party with Grant’s Bar.

John informed the members that the  
annual Antique Car Show & Parade at Idlewild  
is July 9 – 13.

A discussion followed concerning whether or 
not we need to define a policy for funeral flowers. 
The issue was tabled until a future meeting.
Respectively submitted,

 
Pat Greenwald, Secretary

At 4:00, Bill’s wife, Jean hopped on an ATV 
and road out into the far end of their pasture with 
the intention of herding the elk back to where 
we were waiting to see them. After many, many 
attempts to head them in our direction, she finally 
gave up. Yes, it was a warm day and the elk could 
not be convinced to leave the shelter of the trees 
where they were happily cooling it. C’est la vie!

After thanking Bill and Jean for their 

graciousness, we were in our cars and down the 
road to Gundlachs. It was 5:00, time for dinner. 

In addition to what Gayle had prepared for the 
hungry guests, each person or couple had brought 
something to add to the food table. Along with 
the hot dogs and sausages, there was plenty of 
wonderful dishes and desserts to please everyone.

Being with Corvair people is always a pleasure 
and lots of fun. Our sincere thanks go to John and 
Gayle for hosting a wonderful afternoon.

Gundlach Picnic continues from page 2
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On May 18 Jim 
and I packed the 
Corvair to leave 

the 2012 Happy Days Chevy 
Tour in Sylvania, Ohio. We 
had spent five wonderful 
days touring, with other 
1955-1985 Chevies, around 
Toledo and southern 
Michigan, but we were eager 
to get home. I loaded the 
trunk and the lid closed on 
the first try––a first itself––
and I considered it a good 
omen. We set off. 

As we got onto the 
limited-access Route 
23-South, heading towards 
the I-475 bypass around 
Toledo, we revved up to 
about 50 mph. KABAM! 
We could not see anything 
out of the windshield. The 

trunk lid had flown open, 
blown up against the roof, 
and splatted there, a door 
instead of a window. Jim hit 
the brakes and eased to the 
right. I used the passenger 
window to guide him onto 
the berm. Traffic was light, 
fortunately, and we safely 
got onto the shoulder. 

 I jumped out and 
grabbed the trunk lid to pull 
it back down, to no avail. 
The lid itself was sprung 
and bent; the hinge on the 
passenger side was broken 
completely and the one on 
the driver’s side was twisted. 
What to do?

A service-type van 
pulled in behind us. It was 
a state-certified vehicle 
carrying Steve Wallace, auto 

mechanic extraordinaire. 
Mr. Wallace is a member of 
the Ohio Statewide Freeway 
Service Patrol, a service 
of the Ohio Department 
of Transportation, which 
patrols state highways to 
help motorists in need. 
Steve was impressed with 
our 1968 Corvair, but not so 
impressed that he lost track 
of the main job, which was 
to get this particular car off 
the berm and safely on its 
way. He maneuvered the 
unbroken hinge and got the 
trunk lid closed. He even 
engaged the safety latch 
and secured the trunk lid 
so we could get back home. 
Reluctant now to drive at 
turnpike speeds, we drove 

TRUNK AJAR
by Suzanne Heatherington

Editor’s note: “TRUNK AJAR” is a warning signal you would never expect to see in a Corvair, mainly 

because no one thought about such things in the 1960s, at least not for Corvairs. 

Last year I made a trip for a week-long icon painting retreat to Dalton, PA (near Scranton) in 

Sarah’s 2007 Pontiac G5. I think I was half way across the state when I noticed that the TRUNK AJAR 

light was on. Apparently I put my luggage in the trunk but didn’t slam the trunk lid hard enough to 

lock it shut. No big deal, the trunk is in the back of the car and I took care of it on my stop for lunch.

As she has done in the past, Suzanne Heatherington wrote about an experience that she and her 

husband Jim lived through on there return trip home from Sylvania, Ohio. TRUNK AJAR. 

TRUNK AJAR continues on page 5
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on secondary roads. They 
were beautiful, but we 
couldn’t really enjoy the 
scenery for worry about 
that damaged lid. A five 
hour drive became ten 
hours.

Jim called Don Cekus 
who agreed to see what 
could be done. We were 
grateful, partly because we 
wanted to get the car fixed 
and partly because all our 
clothes were still  in that 
darned trunk! Saturday 
morning, Don showed up, 
yet even a crowbar couldn’t 
open the trunk lid. Don is 
nothing if not clever, and 
he took out the driver’s side 
headlight assembly, along 
with its connections and 
the bucket that holds it, 
reached into the trunk and 
released the trunk’s safety 
latch. What a guy!  

We got the lid off, got 
out our stuff, and we’re 
already halfway to getting 
our Corvair back on the 
road. We feel fortunate 
that the accident had no 
serious consequences and 
that, with Don’s help and 
expertise, we’ll be touring 
again in no time.

Jim Heatherington’s Corvair after Don Cekus removed the trunk lid. Notice 
that there was no damage to the windshield even though the Corvair was 
traveling at about 50 miles per hour when the trunk lid suddenly blew 
open. However, along with the hinges, there was damage to the cowl just 
in front of the windshield. 

Access to the trunk lid’s safety latch was gained through the headlamp 
assembly opening.

TRUNK AJAR from page 4
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1980	 Dick Brier
1981	 Wayne Rockhill*
1982	 Iaadore Krouse*
1983	 Bob Larison*
1984	 Archie Miller*
1985	 Bob McCune*
1986	 Bill Brill*
1987	 Dale Smith
1988	 Bob Hieber
1989	 Al Friend
1990	 Laurie Maglietta
1991	 Daver Fabyonic
1992	 Wayne Jones*
1993	 Don Baker
1994	 Al Friend
1995	 John Gundlach
1996	 Bob Hieber

1997	 Don Cekus
1998	 Stephen Puskas
1999	 Charles Lucas
2000	 Jim Heatherington
2001	 Wayne Rockhill*
2002	 Jim Heatherington
2003	 Don Cekus
2004	 Stephen Puskas
2005	 Don Cekus
2006	 Jim Heatherington
2007	 Don Cekus
2008	 Jim Steigerwaldt
2009	 Jim Steigerwaldt
2010	 Jim Steigerwaldt
2011	 Jim Madden
2012	 John Gundlach

Date 	E vent	 Location	C oordinator

 July 31 	 Member Meeting - King’s Restaurant	 Harmarville, PA

Aug 4 	 Victory Hill Car Show 10:00 a.m. – 3:00p.m.	 Monongahela, PA	 Don Cekus

Aug 10–12	 National Pike Steam, Gas & Horse Assoc.	 Brownsville, PA 
	 32nd Annual Show

Aug 18	 Erie Wine Country Tour 	E rie, PA	 Jim Madden

Sept 15	 Apple Festival	 Lisbon, OH	 Bob Hieber

Sept 25	 Member Meeting - N. Park Lounge Clubhouse	 Butler, PA

Oct 13	 Scenic Tour	 Franklin & Foxburg, PA	

Nov 27	 �Member Meeting - King’s Restaurant	 Harmarville, PA

Jan 13, 2013	�Holiday Party - Grant Bar & Lounge	 Millvale, PA	 John Gundlach

2012 Events Schedule

WPCC PAST PRESIDENTS SINCE 1980

*Deceased				               Thanks to Al Friend for compiling this list

For Sale: 1964 Corvair Turbo Charger –– George Roman: 724-452-6311 (Harmony, PA)



If you would like to correct or update your listing, please forward the correct information to:
Charles J. Lucas • 236 W. Marigold Street • Munhall,  PA 15120-2233 • or phone: 412-462-6735 • or e-mail: chaslucas@gmail.com 
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	 NAME	 ADDRESS	 PHONE	 E-MAIL	

	 1	 Aaron, Michael & Barbara 	 119 Valleycrest Drive, Cecil, PA 15321	 724-745-0656	 aaronmic@co.washington.pa.us

	 2	 Adamson, Richard & Doris	 251 Lilac Drive, Monroeville, PA 15146	 412-372-3452	

	 3	 Artzberger, Bill & Joan	 305 Golf Drive, Pittsburgh, PA 15229	 412-364-6842	 BILLA305@comcast.net

	 4	 Artzberger, Jim & Sandy	 1300 Cattail Lane, Sewickley, PA 15143	 412-749-1432 c:412-855-1313	 Artzberger1300@comcast.net

	 5	 Bachman, Jack & Joyce	 402 Elfinwild Lane, Glenshaw, PA 15116	 412-486-2478	 quebapa@aol.com

	 6	 Baker, Don & Joanne	 12461 Larimer Avenue, North Huntingdon, PA 15642	 724-863-3770	 dcbakerscca@yahoo.com

	 7	 Brier, Dick & Carol	 493 Sleepy Hollow Road, Pittsburgh, PA 15228	 412-563-4591	

	 8	 Bucklew, David 	 414 W. Newcastle Street, Zelienople, PA 16063	 724-452-5735	 dbucklew1@verizon.net

	 9	 Butalla, Franz & Helen	 172 Rubena Road, Greensboro, PA 15338	 724-966-7815 c:724-984-3233	 hbutalla@gmail.com			 

	10	 Cekus, Don & Mary Ellen	 197 Browns Hill Road, Valencia, PA 16059	 724-903-0990 C:412-952-3190	 corsa1@zoominternet.net

	11	 Costantino, John & Clare	 305 3rd Street, Freeport, PA 16229-1141	 724-295-2675	

	12	 Dandois, Dick & Marie	 11844 Route 286 Hwy W., Homer City, PA 15748-7803	 724-726-5606	 dindy6@verizon.net

	13	 Desmond, Tim & Michele	 107 Hivue Lane, Pittsburgh, PA 15237	 412-761-3926	 TDES123@netzero.com

	14	 Duva, Vincent & Louise	 195 Browns Hill Road, Valencia, PA 16059	 724-898-1604	 vinceduva@gmail.com  

	15	 Foltz, Kurt	 194 Pinecrest Dr., Pittsburgh, PA  15237	 412-486-2969	 kurtfoltz@gmail.com

	16	 Friend, Al & Carole	 6000 Great Oaks Drive, Export, PA 15632	 C: 724-433-0839	 a.c.friend@comcast.net

	17	 Goehring, Earl & Diane	 140 Whitestown Road, Harmony, PA 16037	 724-452-8823	 endair6kl@zoominternet.net	

	18	 Greenwald, Pat	 415 Crestview Drive, Plum, PA 15239	 412-795-5719	 pggreen233@netzero.net

	19	 Gundlach, John, Gayle & Laura	 228 McKay Road, Saxonburg, PA 16056	 724-352-4205	 ggundlach@zoominternet.net

	20	 Hackl, George & Marlene	 420 , Hulton Road, New Kensington, PA 15068	 724-224-0482	

	21	 Hamlin, Charlotte	 2207 Arbor Glen Court, Sun City Center, FL 33573	 813-633-6684	 hamlinchar@aol.com

	22	 Heatherington, Jim & Suzanne	 128 Sharp Road, White Oak, PA 15131	 412-672-0914	 sheatherington128@gmail.com

	23	 Hieber, Bob & Donna	 1679 Brodhead Road, RR3, Moon Twp, PA 15108	 724-457-9712	 bob@thehiebers.com

	24	 Kreisel, Curt & Elana	 1141 Sunrise Drive, Pittsburgh, PA 15243	 412-561-1845	 curt.kreisel@wolterskluwer.com

	25	 Lucas, Charles & Sarah	  236 W. Marigold Street, Munhall, PA 15120-2233	 412-462-6735	 chaslucas@gmail.com

	26	 Madden, Jim 	 323 Stanton Avenue, Pittsburgh, PA 15209	 412-321-1654	 jrmadden66@aol.com	

	27	 Matenkosky, Walter & Susan	 702 Spring Street, Latrobe, PA 15650	 724-537-8922	 wmatenkosky@hotmail.com

	28	 McDonald, Paul & Joyce	 258 Evans City Road, Butler, PA 16001-2711	 724-287-5671	 jam40258@zoominternet.net	

	29	 Morgan, Robert & Margaret	 344 Ridge Road, New Brighton, PA 15066	 724-846-6040	

	30	 Murray, Rod & Michelle	 476 Woodland Road, Pittsburgh, PA 15237	 412-719-3449	 rmurray8996@gmail.com		

	31	 Puskas, Stephen	 221 Green Manor Drive, Butler, PA 16002	 724-284-3721	 spuskas@embarqmail.com		

	32	 Pflugh, Ronald	 102 Kemar Drive, Butler, PA 16002	 724-282-7895	 rpflugh@zoominternet.net

	33	 Saul, Edwardine 	 1084 Watt Road, Apollo, PA 15613

	34	 Schifano, Charlie & Connie	 223 Blackridge Drive, Greensburg, PA 15601	 724-832-7498	 charlieschifano@verizon.net	

	35 	 Schlarman, Jack	 800 Erdner Ave. Pittsburgh, PA 15202	 412-734-2905 C: 412-251-2054	 dixie1935@aol.com

	36	 Shearer, Ralph & Joanne	 30 Clover Drive, Latrobe, PA 15650	 724-539-8645	 gailey.shearer@comcast.net

	37	 Smith, William and Rosella 	 214 Saddlebrook Drive Indiana, PA 15701	 724-840-8509	 was35@comcast.net	

	38	 Steigerwaldt James & Diane	 506 Quail Drive, Cranberry Twp, PA 16066-4074	 724-776-0935	 Jimstg@zbzoom.net

	39	 Sweet, John & Charlotte	 1264 Walnut Street, Stoneboro, PA 16153	 724-376-4335 	 jasvair@certainty.net

	40	 Tedesco, Bob & Polly	 4741 Curry Road, Pittsburgh, PA 15236	 412-881-8577 C: 412-584-8668	 bptedesco@aol.com

	41	 Tyger, John, & Barb	 8399 Rte 954 Hwy. N., Creekside, PA 15732	 724-397-2043	 jtyger@directv.net

	42	 Walter, Lester	 100 Thompson Lane South, North Huntingdon, PA 15642	 724-863-8437	 timerles@aol.com

	43	 Watkins, Kerry & Linda	 209-1/2 S. Third Street, Youngwood, PA 15697	 724-925-1962	

	44	 Wilson, Gregory & Patricia	 508 Bigham Road, Pittsburgh, PA 15211 	 412-481-6864 C:412-608-6454	 wilsongl57@comcast.net

	45	 Yobst, Robert & Rosalie	 518 Brookdale Drive, Pittsburgh, PA 15215	 412-963-9943	

	



http:www.//corvair.org/chapters/wpcc 

The Western Pennsylvania Corvair Club Wants You

Dues are $12 per year or one dollar per month for each remaining month after January. Example: If you join at the 
end of April, your dues would be $8. This however, only applies in the year that you first join.

Become a member by completing the application below. Send it along with a check (payable to WPCC) in the 
amount of your initial dues, to: 

Jim Heatherington • 128 Sharp Road • White Oak, PA 15131
Regular Bimonthly Meetings take place on the 4th Tuesday of the following months: March, May, July, September 
and November. The annual Holiday Party takes place near the beginning of January. The restaurant location where 
an upcoming meeting takes place will appear on the first page of the Vair Street Journal, the bimonthly publica-
tion of WPCC. If you care to join us for dinner on meeting nights, we start at 6:30 p.m. The meeting follows at 7:30.
You may also visit us at: http:www.//corvair.org/chapters/wpcc

Name_____________________________________________________________Age_________Occupation_____________________________________________

Address_________________________________________________________________Zip_______________ Phone_____________________Date______________

CORSA Member? o Yes o No _ No. of Corvairs owned_______ Model & Year of each__________________________________________________________

______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Recommended by _______________________________________Other car clubs________________________________________________________________

______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

e-mail address_______________________________________Married o Yes o No_  Spouse’s name if married_______________________________________

Additional information about yourself (optional)_________________________________________________________________________________________

______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________
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Syria Shriners Motor Corps  

On Sunday, August 19th the Syria Shriners Motor Corps will be holding our Seventeenth Annual 

Motor Show on the grounds of the Syria Mosque located just off Rt. 28 in Cheswick, PA. As always, 

the show will be professionally judged with 34 classes of vehicles and three trophies awarded for each 

class. Additionally, trophies will be awarded for Best of Show and Peoples Choice.

Food and drink will be available, we have a great DJ for music, and Shrine Clowns will provide 

additional entertainment making for a great day of fun.

I am enclosing several registration flyers. Should you need more, please feel free to make photo 

copies of telephone me at 724-263-1778.

We hope to see some of our members on August 19th.

						      Mike Aaron


